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PASTOR RYAN’S LETTER

I apologize for the delay in getting a 
newsletter out, but here it is! Praise God 
that our lives are getting back to normal, 
including our lives in the Lord’s church. 
There is much ministry stuff to be aware 
of, so give this thing a close read. 

MISSING CHURCH 

“The danger of missing church is that 
soon you won’t miss it.”  A quote 
something like this circulated on social 
media recently and it made me wonder 
how truly it applies to us at FPC. In 
honesty, it has been a challenge to get 
back to the level of attendance in 
corporate worship we had before the 
pandemic. The reason I hear most often 
to explain this is “folks have just gotten 
out of the habit.” I know it is easier to stay 
in your pjs and watch online or catch the 
service later  on replay—and there are 
situations where doing so is perfectly 
legitimate—but let me warn you, as your 
pastor, against doing so as a habit.

Worship is not a show that you consume, 
it is a participation in the communion we 
share with Christ and, through Him, with 
one another. The toxic individualism that 
persuades professing Christians to 
consider corporate worship and 
fellowship as inconsequential or merely 
supplementary to the Christian life is, I 
think, one of Satan’s most successful lies 
in our day. How often I have seen this 
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logic deceive people, drawing them into 
worldly ways of thinking and acting, 
derailing their growth in the Christian life. 

And so, I pray that each of you would 
again miss missing church.  I urge you, for 
your own sake and our church body’s, to 
get yourself back in your pew this Sunday 
to add your (actual) voice to our corporate 
song of praise.  Remember that 
everything we do as a church flows 
through and from our weekly time of 
worship on the Lord’s Day. Even as we 
think about expanding our ministry to 
include Wednesday night programs, 
these are meant to build upon and not 
take the place of Sunday. We are ”the 
Church” most truly when we are gathered 
before the Lord in worship. 

(continued on page 2)
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CHILDREN AND YOUTH MINISTRY

You’ll remember how a few months ago I 
broached the topic of our church’s vision 
and ministry direction through a series of 
Facebook Live posts. The feedback 
revealed a couple things: 1) there is no 
consensus about the need to alter our 
vision statement (which is fine with me), 
and 2) there is solid consensus about the 
wisdom of focusing on building children 
and youth ministry as the next step in the 
life of FPC. 

Therefore, this Fall we are aiming to 
kickoff regular, Wednesday evening 
ministries aimed at kids and youth. We 
are in the process of hiring a Children’s 
Ministry Director who will lead the 
ministry to kids and building a volunteer 
team to lead youth ministry. Our dream is 
to see young people from our church, our 
school, and our neighborhood gathering 
each week to learn more about Jesus and 
experience the community the Holy Spirit 
creates. We dream of Wednesday night 
being a door through which families enter 
both into Christ and the covenant 
community of FPC. We dream of it being 
a shared labor of leadership in which 
many discover (or rediscover) the joy of 
ministry, of using the gifts God has given 
to bless others and build up the Kingdom.

This crucial-for-the-future undertaking is 
one that cannot be done sustainably with 
just a few. We need our church members 
to plan to make Wednesday night at 
church a “given” of your weekly schedule 
come Fall. If you have kids and grandkids 
in town, start talking it up to get them 
excited about being involved. We promise 
to do everything we can to make them 
want to be there, but at first they will likely 
need your encouragement. Consider if the

Lord might be calling for you to lend a 
hand in these ministries. We will have 
dinner, bible study. and prayer 
opportunities for adults during this time 
too, so plan to be there even if you’re not 
leading. 

There are a number of summer events 
highlighted in this newsletter. Our big 
children’s ministry event for the summer 
is our Creation Care Camp on June 21-25. 
Please sign up your child immediately if 
you haven’t so that we can prepare. Also 
we still need adults and teens to assist in 
leading, so talk to Leslie if you’re willing 
to serve. In preparation for CCC, on  June 
18-19 we’ll have what I am calling our 
Community Outreach Blitz.. A group 
from Eddie and Jennine Wyatt’s former 
church in Kansas City is travelling to 
partner with us in this effort. On 
Saturday morning we will gather for 
breakfast to do some brief evangelism 
training, followed up with canvassing 
our neighborhood in groups of 3. We 
want to show the hospitality of FPC by 
welcoming these folks and making 
every effort to attend. 

In Christ’s love, 

Ryan
P.S….
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WORSHIP HIGHLIGHTS

S E R M O N  T E X T S
JUNE 6:  Genesis 8:1-19 (Ryan Dean)

JUNE 13: Genesis 8:20-9:17 (Ryan Dean)

JUNE 20: Ephesians 6:1-4 (Mark Webb)

JUNE 27: Genesis 9:18-29 (Ryan Dean)

JULY 4: Genesis 10:1-32 (Mark Webb)

JULY 11: Genesis 11:1-9 (Ryan Dean)

JULY 18: Genesis 11:10-32 (Ryan Dean)

JULY 25:  TBD (Mark Webb)

Every Wednesday @ 5:30pm 
Meet in Pastor Ryan’s Office 
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